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Don't forget to return your Charity Tickets before the 
Anniversary /Awards dinner on January 18th.  Top 
prize is $500.00 but you can't win if you don't ent er! 

2019    LODGE OFFICERS    2020 
 
Governor: Al Cook 
Junior Past Governor Tom Trzcinski 
Junior Governor: William Hansett 
Treasurer: Monte Lunde 
 Administrator: Dennis London 
 Prelate: Ken Korte 
 1-Year Trustee: Tom Mangan 
 2-Year Trustee: Rodney Fazackerley 
 3-Year Trustee: Gary Underdahl 
  Inner Guard: Fred Green 
  Sergeant at Arms: Marty Glackin 
 LODGE MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Saturday @ 11:00 
 LEGION MEETING: 1st Saturday @ 10:30 
    OFFICERS MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Thursday @ 4:00 
 DISTRICT 24 MEETINGS: 1st Sunday @12:00 
   SQ & OFFICE PHONE # 775-727-6577   

JOINT OFFICERS MEETING FOLLOWED BY JOINT HOUSE 
COMMITTEE MEETING BEGINNING AT 5:00 ON THE 

1st & 3rd THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH 

2019   CHAPTER OFFICERS    2020 
 

Senior Regent: Brigitte Dubin 
Junior Graduate Regent: Maria Tzcinski 
Junior Regent: Melodie Eleogram 
Secretary: Jennifer Stauffer 
Recorder: Kathy Butkovich 
Guide: Deede Hamann 
Assistant Guide: Carol Hansen 
 CHAPTER MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Monday @ 7:00 
 COMMITTEE MEETINGS: 1st MONDAY @ 5:30 & 6:00 

 WOTM OFFICERS MEETING: Thursday before the 3rd 
 Monday @ 5:00 

DEADLINE for  all articles to be  included in  next 
Bulletin and Calendar is Feb 11 at Midnight….unless  

previous arrangements are made. 
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THANK YOU TO OUR LODGE CLEANING CREW  
Fred Green, Les Bagby, Bob Parsons, Mike Kinsley, Tracey Moza, Gary 
Bennett, Ron Breault 
These LOOM & WOTM members come and clean OUR lodge every 
Wednesday morning. Please tell them “thank you” the next time you see 
them....or, better yet, join the fun! 

BI-MONTHLY RECOGNITION 
The honorees for this month are Jim Cornell and Helen Greenleaf.  Both of 
these individuals have invested a lifetime of work and love in our 
fraternity.  Both of them hold the highest degree's possible at the Lodge 
and Chapter level.  Jim and Helen can ALWAYS be found at the 
Lodge:  Meetings, taking money, selling chances, organizing tournaments, 
making roaster pans full of spaghetti sauce and other yummy dinners, 
bowling, setting up and running our community service projects, sending 
out mailings, crushing cans, orientating new members, helping out other 
members and others in our community.  This list does not begin to cover 
all that Jim and Helen do for this Lodge and Chapter.  They continue to 
give back and then they give some more.  They keep us all on the straight 
and narrow and for that we all should be eternally grateful.  So Jim and 
Helen,  THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU from your Lodge, your 
Chapter and from our children at Mooseheart and our seniors at 
Moosehaven. 

FROM THE GOVERNOR 
Merry Christmas & Happy New Year to all. It is time for our nominating 
committee to meet. The first meeting will be Feb 6 and the 2nd meeting will 
be Feb 20 at 3:00. If you would like to run for any office, please fill out the 
Intent Letter, located in the hallway by the men’s bathroom. The Men’s 
Meetings are the 1st and 3rd Saturdays at 11:00. The officer’s meetings are 
the 1st and 3rd Thursdays. Jan & Feb are busy months. Please see the 
calendar for dates and times. 
If you would like to do a function or just help in the kitchen, let me know. 
We need to sign up new members, so ask your friends and neighbors to 
come and join. 
I look forward to seeing all the non-smokers in the Lodge. The smoking 
room will be finished Jan 1. The Queen of Hearts is going well on Thursday 
nights @ 7. We also have added karaoke from 5 to 7. And Chanda is doing 
a wonderful job providing Subs & Soups from 5 to 7. Come on down and 
see all the new functions. 

Do you want to be like Claire?  
If the answer is yes, see the bartender on duty and take a 50 cent chance 
on the "Free Dues for a Year" Board for either the LOOM or WOTM.  Let's 
give Claire some competition since her dues are now paid through 2023!! 
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FROM THE PILGRIM 
Hope you all had a great Holiday Season, happy to see you all home 
safely.  Can't believe how fast this Moose year is going by.   
We've had our ups and downs, but with your continued support, we have 
overcome our challenges.  I cannot express how important it is for us to 
support our Lodge and Chapter.  We have to increase our membership to 
maintain our oaths we have taken to support Mooseheart and 
Moosehaven.  Please ask that friend, family and associate, they may just 
say yes. 
We'll be non-smoking as of January 1st, 2020.  Please know that this 
decision was made by International. The entire fraternity is now Non-
Smoking.  I've had COPD since 1991, and lived with smokers, if it bothered 
me, I moved, and respected their rights.  I hope this decision doesn't affect 
our membership.  I know many will now be more active due to this 
decision, and help support our Lodge Home. 
Our 40th Anniversary will be held on January 18th, 2020.  Please come 
down and support this great accomplishment.  The drawing for the Charity 
Tickets will be made during the party. 
Enough for now, may the Supreme Being keep us all safe and healthy. 
Jim Cornell 

OPEN LETTER TO OUR MEMBERS  
 
One of our Veterans or a Veteran's family member or a random Moose member 
feels insulted that the DAV Dinner is a memorial to Monique Allen. They were so 
insulted that they defaced one of the DAV flyers in our Moose Home, so please, 
whoever you are, take the time to read this. Being a Disabled Veteran herself, 
Monique felt very strongly about her support of our local DAV Chapter. So strongly 
that she asked the LOOM, 5 years ago, to sponsor a donation dinner for them.  For 
the next 4 years, she paid for the entire dinner, decorations and also, ran the bake 
sale.  We, along with DAV Chapter 15 Commander Greg Cardarilli, wanted to 
continue the traditional that she started and thought it very fitting that this dinner be 
named in her memory. If you have a problem with memorializing a Veteran then 
we feel very sorry for you because you must be a very bitter, stupid or selfish 
person.  The problem that WE have is that YOU were too much of a coward to sign 
your name.  We don't have that problem:  Al Cook, Barb & Jim Cornell, Sharon 
Runyon, Helen Greenleaf, Lori & Tim Andrewnovitz, Elaine Thompson, Bonnie & 
Monte Lunde, Dick Burnham, Arlene Riddle, Lynda & John Johnson, Sara Mendez, 
Fran Hesketh, Pam & Phil Raneri, Jim & Margie Mathews, Chanda 
Wieland, Shannon Moore, Arlene & Bill Hansett, Bonnie & Darwin Andoe, Diana 
Scully, DeeDe Hamann...along with many other of Monique's friends, Moose 
Members and Proud Veterans that are too numerous to list in this bulletin! 

MOOSE RIDERS 
President: Gary Underdahl 
Vice-President: Marty Glackin 
Secretary/Treasurer: Ann Underdahl 
 MEETINGS: 2nd Sat @ 10 am. DUES $10/yr 
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FROM THE ADMINISTRATOR 
Happy New Year to one and all in our Moose family!  May 2020 bless you with 
happiness, good health, and prosperity. 
 

LOOM membership report as of 12/7/19:  active: 406; expired on 11/30/19: 19; 
expired YTD: 52; dropped on 11/30/19: 5; dropped YTD: 29; in arrears: 81 
(16.63%); deceased YTD: 9. Our membership gain for the fraternal year stands at 
2. 
 

We recently recognized Steve Darny, Jr. as our Valued Veteran of the Year.  Steve 
has volunteered to take charge of building maintenance and repair, an enormous 
undertaking given that our lodge home is approximately 30 years old.  Steve’s 
ability to repair anything never ceases to amaze me.  Steve has saved the lodge 
thousands of dollars in repair and improvement labor costs.  We are mighty 
fortunate to have him in our Moose family.  Thank you, Steve, for your service to 
our country and for all that you do for us! 
 

Don’t forget that by majority vote of the entire Fraternity during the 2019 
international convention in Las Vegas, all lodge homes are now smoke-free.  We 
have constructed a separate smoking area to accommodate our members who 
smoke.  Thanks to Gary Underdahl and Steve Darny, Jr. for heading up the 
construction crew that built the smoking area for us. 
 

The “One Moose” town hall meeting was held in Orlando, FL on 11/2/19 to 
brainstorm how to merge the men and the women at the local lodge level.  All of 
the information regarding the proposed structure, as well as FAQs and a link to a 
YouTube video, are available at www.onemoose.org.  A straw poll of all LOOM 
and WOTM members throughout the Fraternity was conducted in November and 
December.  The result was not available by this newsletter deadline.  If Moose 
International decides to implement the merger, it will take effect on May 1, 2021. 
 

Fraternally and Moose Proud, 
Dennis London 

SOCIAL QUARTERS HOURS  
BEGINNING JAN 1, 2020 

SUNDAY: 8 am To 6 pm 
MONDAY-WEDNESDAY: 10 am to 8 pm 
THURSDAY-FRIDAY: NOON TO 8 pm 
All closing times are subject to Scheduled Events & Bartenders 
discretion.   SQ & Office 775-727-6577 

Sickness and Distress  
Sickness:   Larry Coon, Dennis Josyln, Velma Kelly, Bill 
Kimbrough, Cliff Nay, Howard Purden III, Pam Raneri, Marla 
Quercia, Debbie Reneau, Karen Rogers, Diana Scully, Marcie 
Shank 
 
Distress:   Ron Eckert (sister), Vicki Glenn (brother), Lynda 
Johnson(son-in-law), Don Roth (grandson) 
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NOMINATING COMMITTEE MEETINGS 
FOR NEXT YEAR’S OFFICERS 

 
LOOM FEBRUARY 6 & FEBRUARY 20 AT 3:00PM 
WOTM FEBRUARY 3, 5PM & FEBRUARY 17, 6PM. 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR THE NEXT YEAR WILL BE 
LOOM - MARCH 14, 2020 AT THE GENERAL MEETING 

WOTM - MARCH 16, 2020 FROM 5 - 7 PM 
GET YOUR LETTERS OF INTENT IN! 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!  
BLACK EYED PEAS BY PENNY EIGNOR 

JANUARY 1 
11:30 ‘TIL ALL GONE 

DONATIONS ACCEPTED 
REGULAR LUNCH WILL NOT BE SERVED 

SUPER BOWL PARTY 

2 FEBRUARY STARTING 

@ 3:00 BRING A DISH TO SHARE 

CHILI COOK-OFF 

FEBRUARY 29 STARTING @ 3:00 

 BRING YOUR FAVORITE CHILI RECIPE TO BE 

  JUDGED (AT 3:00) AND SHARE WITH YOUR 

FRIENDS AFTER THE JUDGING 

IN THE SPIRIT OF THE 

SEASON: BELL RINGING 

BY CAROL, SHARRY AND 

SANTA GLENN. 

ALSO, IN THE SPIRIT 

OF THE SEASON…. 

POLITENESS IS 

CONTAGIOUS… 

PLEASE, SPREAD IT 

AROUND 
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LOOM PAST GOVERNORS  

GENE MILLER 80-81 
RAYMOND WISNIEWSKI 81-83 
TEX HAWLEY 83-84 
CAL GREENLEAF 85-87 
ANDY  PURCELL 87-88 
PAUL  STUART 88-89 
AL COOK 89-90 
FRANK WOODWORTH 90-91 
LYMAN STEVENS 91-92 
DAVID BESTA 92-93 
JIM CORNELL 93-94 
WES PULKOVNIK 94-95 
JACK CONNERS 95-96 
JIM CORNELL 96-99 
BOB BARQUIST 99-00 
DON DOAN 00-01 
WALTER GODFREY 01-02 

JIM CORNELL 02-03 
AL COOK 03-04 
AL WITTIG 04-05 
AL COOK 05-06 
LARRY MARSHALL 06-07 
C. H. SHORTY STANCELL 06-09 
LARRY MARSHALL 09-10 
AL WITTIG 10-11 
JIM CORNELL 11-12 
LARRY MARSHALL 12-13 
C. H. SHORTY STANCELL 13-14 
BILL HANSETT 14-15 
TIM  ANDREWNOVITZ 15-16 
BARRY RESH 16-17 
FRED GREEN 17-18 
TOM TRZCINSKI 18-19 
 

 

WOTM PAST SENIOR REGENTS 
RITA  ANN SCHUTZ 81-82 
IRENE MILLER 82-83 
MARY PETERSON 83-84 
HELEN DILAURO 84-85 
JANET PICKERING 85-86 
MARGUERITE BLOCKBURGER  86-87 
HELEN GREENLEAF 89-88 
HELENE BRANIGAN 88-89 
EVELYN TOOLEY 89-90 
MARY CAHA 90-91 
JUANITA DIETRICH 91-92 
EMMA VEVERS 92-93 
BARBARA CORNELL 93-94 
MARILYN MCMURTRY 94-95 
DOROTHY HANSEN 95-96 
SHIRLEY CLEVELAND 96-97 
SHERYL HANON 97-98 
JEAN SULLIVAN 98-99 
BONNIE ERICKSON 99-00 

BEVERLY HALL 00-01 
PEGGY J. GIRARDO 01-02 
FRAN RUSSELL 02-03 
CLARA COOK 03-04 
LINDA SMITH 04-05 
MARLENE GODFREY 05-06 
ELAINE WILSON 06-07 
DONNA MIKEL 07-08 
MARCELLA SHANK 08-09 
JENNIFER STAUFFER 09-10 
PANDORA GEORGE 10-11 
KAREN LETOURNEAU 11-12 
KATHLEEN BUTKOVITCH 12-13 
PATRICIA CAMERON 13-14 
BONNIE LUNDE 14-15 
TRACEY MOZA 15-16 
PAMELA RANERI 16-17 
CHANDA WIELAND 17-18 
MARIA TRZCINSKI 18-19 

 
. 

 
 

 

VOLUNTEERS: Volunteers needed for our breakfast, lunch and 
Dinner functions.  Even if you don't consider yourself a gourmet 
chef, we needs lots of help with prepping, set up, serving and clean 
up.  See one of our kitchen workers if you would like to  help.  
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
LOOM                      WOTM 

NEW MEMBERS 
Kevin Brown 
Joseph DeGuise 
Andre Giddings 
Randy Gulley 
Eric D. Johnson 
Eddie Martinez 
Robert Mazetta 
David Motenbocker 
Raymond Munkres 

SPONSOR 
Hilda Hansen 
Dennis London 
Thomas Trzcinski 
Karen Letourneau 
William Hansett 
Carmen Murzyn 
Carol Powers 
Nancy Rymer 
Nancy Rymer 

NEW MEMBER 
Kathleen Bragg 
Deborah Hilyard 
Dawn Harrison 
Virginia De Guise 
Joyce Thomas 
Mary Ann Ratay 
Miraldelly Nyberg 
Elcendia Nord 
Judy Munkres 
Sharon Mazetta 
Penny Byrnes 
Sally Dixson 
Juanita Martinez 
Shelly Fisher 
Janet Rogers 
SinDee Knutsen 

SPONSOR 
Kathy Butkovich 
Gary Underdahl 
Transfer 
Pat Stalker 
Maria Trzcinaki 
Char Fazackerley 
Kathy Butkovich 
Kathy Butkovich 
Dennis London 
Carol Powers 
Nancy Rymer 
Cathy Eidman 
Isabella Aley 
Teri Rogers 
Bill Hansett 
Laurie Olsen 

 
 

  
WINNER’S CORNER 

 

OPPORTUNITY TREE: OCTOBER: Jim Cornell 

    NOVEMBER: Roger Keskitalo 

ROLL-A-DAY: Rodney Fazackerley 

            Dennis London, & Blondie Fogo 

WOTM free dues for a year: Claire Rainey 

              Amy Moderman 

KARAOKE: OCTOBER: Sharon Runyon 

STATE RAFFLE: OCTOBER:  Tom T, Barry, Lynda, Maria 

     NOVEMBER:  Sharry S, Karen L, Chanda, The Wiley's 

Moose Rider’s Costume Party:  Most Original:  Helen G, Scariest: Tom & 

Maria T 

Halloween Trunk or Treat:  Cars:  Robin S, Brigitte D. 

                                    Costumes:  1) Tom & Maria, 2) Joey the Clown 
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FOOD, FUN AND GAMES AT THE LODGE 
 Monday : Lunch 11:30 to 1:00 
      Moose Charities Bingo 1:00 to 3:30 
 Tuesday:  Lunch 11:30 to 1:00  
      Slot tournament 12:00 to 2:00 
      Line Dancing 3:00 to 4:30 
      Member appreciation night 4:00 to 7:00 
      3rd Tues Bunco 11:00 to 2:00 
 Wednesday:  Cleaning Crew Volunteers Appreciated: 7:00 am 
      Lunch: 11:30 to 1:00 
      Hand & Foot 11:00 to ? 
      Mexican Train 11:00 to ? 
      Wings 4:00 to 6:00 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Thursday : Sub or Soup Night $6  5:00 to 7:00 
      Queen of Hearts Drawing 7:00 
      2nd Thurs: Happy Birthday Party 4:00 to 7:00 
      Karaoke 5:00 to 7:00 
 Friday : Dinner 4:30 to 6:30 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
      1st & 3rd: Game Night in Dining Room 7:00 to ? 
 Saturday : Dinner 4:30 to 6:30 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Sunday:  Breakfast 9:00 to 11:00 
      Darts 11:00 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

  
  

  

     Do you shop AMAZON? Are you aware 
    that if you go to smile.amazon.com, 
    when you shop, you can choose 
    Mooseheart  Child City & School or 
Moosehaven  to receive a portion of each purchase? As of Aug, have 
raised $8,891.40 for Mooseheart by using smile.amazon.com 
 

DON’T MISS 
JAN 4:  MEATLOAF DINNER, $8:00, 4:30 – 6:30 
JAN 11: CHIC’S 80th BIRTHDAY PARTY, STARTS @ 4:00 
JAN 12: GREEN CAP OPEN MEETING, 2:00, BUFFET AFTER 
JAN 25: FASHION SHOW & PANKO CHICKEN DINNER 
JAN 31: CHICKEN FRIED CHICKEN, $8, 4:30 – 6:30 
FEB 1:  BEEF STEW  DINNER, $ 8  4:30 – 6:30 
FEB 8:  PANKO CHICKEN STRIPS, $ 8    4:30 - 6:30 

MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all 
FUNCTIONS except those open to the public. 
MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all purchases 
of food & drinks. 
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For those of you with your minds in the GUTTER 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BANK ON OUR KIDS ENDOWMENT FUND 
Thank you to everyone who is participating in the Bank On Our Kids project to 
raise funds for our children at Mooseheart. Keep up the good work. Our children 
at Mooseheart appreciate it. Remember to pick up your banks.  We count them 
on Wednesday and you can get them from the Bartender anytime after that. 
Make sure your name is on your bank. We want to thank all Lodge and Chapter 
members for the great success of the Bank On Our Kids Endowment Fund 
Project. Your generosity has touched our hearts. Remember you receive a 
coupon for $3.00 off a meal when you turn in your full Bank. 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Hope and pray all had a safe and enjoyable Holiday 
Season with family and friends.  Welcome back to 
having fun bowling, and enjoying your friends.  We'll be 
starting our second half already, where has the time 
gone. 
Thank you, secretary Jennifer, for all your hard 
work.  OK let's have some fun now.  Have a great time 
bowling. 
Jim Cornell 

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS FOR 2019-2020 THANK YOU FOR 
YOUR SUPPORT 

 

GOLD: Don & Teri Rogers, Bill & Blondie Fogo, Dennis London, Tim 
& Lori Andrewnovitz, Linda Smith, Jim & Barb Cornell, Larry Kelso, 
Marty Glackin, Sam Allen, Elaine Wilson, Joanie West, Bobby Snyder, 
Jackie Roberts, Fred Green, Fran Hesketh, Chuck & Linda Kaucky, 
John & Tella Vora, Sandra Jones, John & Lynda Johnson, Bonnie & 
Monte Lunde, Georgia Smith, Pat Stalker, Penny Eignor 
 

SILVER: Fawn Putzig, June Desschesne, Les Bagby 
 

BRONZE: Hilda Hansen, Trudy Kevoian, Joyce Weimann 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 The 2nd Thursday of every month from 4:00 to 7:00 we 

 celebrate. If it is your Birthday month, you get one free drink.  

 Birthday cake is provided. Jammin’ Joanie does karaoke. Come on down 

and have some  fun...even if it is not your birthday. 

FREE LINE DANCE LESSONS EVERY TUESDAY 

3:00 TO 4:30 
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MOOSE CHARITIES SHOPAROO  
Want to help the kids at our child city? Click on the Shoparoo app on your smart 
phone. Once downloaded, select Mooseheart as your school/ charity, then 
support our children by snapping pictures of your receipts (no gas receipts 
allowed). Receipts must be snapped within 14 days of purchase and must 
include the name of the store, the date, items purchased and the total amount of 
the receipt. Mooseheart earns $100 for every 50,000 points earned. No personal 
information is used.   http:/app.Shoparoo.com/download  

 
 

PAYING YOUR DUES VIA INTERN 
You can sign up for Auto Pay at Moose International or pay for just one year, two 

years, etc. Log on to www.mooseintl.org . Click at the top, where it says PAY 
DUES. Enter your Moose ID Number from your Moose card. Select the number 
of years you wish to renew for. Press Continue . Complete Credit Card Billing 
Information. Press Continue . Press Print Screen  for your receipt. Keep your 

receipt until you receive your new ca 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT WINGS 
Don’t forget our delicious wings, chicken fingers, shrimp, fries, onion rings, 
breaded mushrooms, chicken livers, and cheese curds. We serve 4:00 to 
6:00. Call ahead and we can have them ready for you. 

 

For October 10, 2019 – December 7, 2019: 
Number of players:  96.  Money raised for Moose Charities:  $495 
Your bingo money in October was earmarked for Safe Surfin’. 
November’s money was earmarked for the Mooseheart Activities 
Center (MAC).  December’s money was earmarked for the 
California-Nevada Moose Association Childhood Autism Program 
(CAP). Know anybody who likes to play bingo but is not a Moose 
member?  Sign them in as a guest, have them enjoy lunch and a 
couple of hours of bingo.  Then sponsor them into our Moose 
family. Bingo takes place every Monday afternoon from 1:00 until 
about 3:15. Our kitchen is open for lunch 11:30 to 1:00, so come 
spend an enjoyable day with us for lunch and bingo. 
Dennis London 
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GAME PLAYING 
 

Sunday:  Darts 11:00, Pool 
Monday : Bingo 1 to 3:30 
Tuesday: Slot Tournament 12:00 - 2:00 

       $5 buy in with all winnings    
     paid back to the players. 
         3rd Tuesday: Bunco 11:00 to 2:00 
 Wednesday : Pool, Mexican Train 11:00, Hand & Foot Canasta, cost  
         $1, 11:00 - ? , Bowling (in season) 
 Thursday : Queen of Hearts 
 Friday:  1st & 3rd Game Night 
 Saturday:  Nothing at this time 
 
 
 
 
  

Thank  You:  Friday Night Fish Fry Card Players  
 

Once again this group has come through for our most junior future members 
aged 0-12.  These crazy card playing, fish eating members donated $200.00 
and helped make Santa's visit from the North Pole a huge success on 
December 14th with gifts and candy and fun for everyone.  Extreme thanks 
to Maddie Miller, Sharon & Bob Parsons, Jan & Gordon Sawyer, Vicky & 
George McCormick, Gladys Gratrix and Midge & Jim Benedict for making 
the holidays bright for our future members! 
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